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COUNCIL OFFICERS 

 

Grand Knight Peter A. Morales 402-8814 

 drsafe88@gmail.com  

Chaplain Fr. Venancio Amidar 826-0760 

 frven@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Thomas F. Nagle  PGK 827-2214 

 Naglethomas1@nsm.com  

Chancellor Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

 rollya@verizon.net  

Warden Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

 Joe.bogdanovich@biworldwide.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 

 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 

Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 

 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 

 mmercer@airtreatment.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 bvelasquez@roadrunner.com 

Inside Guard James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C)   

 James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Outside Guard John A. Oliver  527-5709 

 oliverexec@aol.com 

1Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson  PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

 kandkpete@ca.rr.com 

2 year Trustee Lloyd Duronslet  PGK * 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

3Year Trustee William J. Serb III  PGK* 826-6029 

 serbthe3rd@att.net 

Lecturer Joe Bogdanovich (310) 493-7255 

 Joe.Bogdanovich@biworldwide.com  

Insurance Advisor Michael D. Doss (562) 728-3601 

 Michael.doss@kofc.org 

District Deputy Peter Tice DD96 521-5088 

 pedeetice@aol.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

mailto:drsafe88@gmail.com  
mailto:frven@sticypress.org 
mailto:Naglethomas1@nsm.com
mailto:rollya@verizon.net
mailto:Joe.bogdanovich@biworldwide.com 
mailto:Faj8930@sbcglobal.net
mailto:Mw_morris@verizon.net 
mailto:mmercer@airtreatment.com  
mailto:bvelasquez@roadrunner.com 
mailto:James.bowler@yahoo.com 
mailto:oliverexec@aol.com 
mailto:kandkpete@ca.rr.com 
mailto:serbthe3rd@att.net 
mailto:Joe.Bogdanovich@biworldwide.com  
mailto:Michael.doss@kofc.org 
mailto:pedeetice@aol.com 
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Please remember these brother Knights, 

their ladies, relatives and friends in your prayers. 

 

 

 

R.I.P. 

 

Earl Smith PGK 

Mary Griesser (Love) Ernest – Ernest Griesser’s Wife 

Paul Farris – Richard Schoger’s Wife Marcia’s Uncle 

Robert Torres – Jesse Torres PGK’s Son 

 

Special Intentions For Brother Knights 

 

Bernie Romero      Carlos Chavez  PGK      Paul Angers             

Peter Tice DD96      Ernest Griesser (starting of Parkinson disease) 

Larry Medina (recovering from surgery)      Lloyd Duronslet (bad back) 

Michael Doss (severely damaged foot)      Henry Negrete 

 

Special Intentions For Relatives and friends 

 

Cindy Jones, Diane Jones, John Mauro, Bruce Schmidt, 

John Tomaka, Jeff Lee, Emily & Tony Kulas´s ía - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Aurelia Haines, Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Susan Chavez,  

Millie Laurant, Silven Laurent, Janice Duronslet – Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Margaret Pacholka, Irene Macik – Communicants with Frank Faecke 

Jennifer Larsen – Mike Morris’ Daughter      Baby Hope (3 month’s) 

Vanessa Leon-Guerreo – Ira Pringle PGK’s Niece 

Marcia Montoya – Gilbert Montoya’s Sister      Vicki Tkach (knee surgery) 

Edie Dew – Ron Tremblay’s Friend     Lillian Hartman (for recovery from cancer) 

Gail & Jerry Fields – Fred Navarro’s Friends      Raul Ortiz – H.O.P.E. Member 

Milton Cuevar (diagnosed with cancer)      Loretta - Bernie Romero’s Wife 

Maureen Lewis – ( major cancer surgery) Neomi Serb’s Friend 

 

Sick & Distressed 
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THE  GRAND KNIGHT 

        

 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

Happy New Year and may the Blessings of Jesus Christ be with you and your family 

throughout the year! 

 

We enjoyed a warm and joyous Family Christmas party in the Hall and Santa was a 

wonderful surprise for the youngsters attending. We send special thanks to Ken and Kay along with 

Tom and Carol for organizing and decorating for the event, Bobby for preparing the ham and to 

those who participated by helping set up, helping to serve and for all who brought delicious dishes 

and desserts. The White Elephant Exchange was a hit again this year. 

 

Many Council members also participated in the packaging, collecting and distribution of 

food goods for Thanksgiving and Christmas organized by H.O.P.E. demonstrating the commitment 

of the Knights to serve others in need. We should all thank them for their continuing giving of time. 

Our Council #8599 presented a check for $1500.00 to H.O.P.E. to help keep up the great work they 

perform. 

 

As we enter this second half of the Columbian year, please keep in mind that the Council 

needs guidance and participation for all those who can contribute their talents and time. Please give 

serious thought on how you might serve as a chairman or as an officer in the Council. The work is 

rewarding, and if we distribute the duties properly, it is not too demanding on certain individuals. 

Always remember that this is your Council and you do count. You can let any officer know where 

you think you might serve best.  

 

God Bless All 

KP 

 

Those in 

Attendance     

At the 

december business meeting 

 

William Torrescano     Raymond Luis     John Oliver     James Bowler     Virgil Smith     Ken Peterson PGK     

Irv Cueuas     Roland Arenz     Michael Morris     Peter Morales GK     Ira Pringle PGK     George Limar 

Frank Faecke     Kevin Connell     Leo Griego     Bill Serb PGK     Tom Nagle PGK     Lloyd Ferry 

Chris Nsor     Paul Benson     Gilbert Montoya     Michael Mercer     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

Inan Hermann     Ernest Griesser     Lloyd Duronslet PGK     Donald Gargiulo PGK     Fred Navarro 

Louis Cianciosi     Robert Escobar     Richard Schoger     Richard Tkach     Roland Trembley 

Joe Bogdanovich     Ralph Rodriguez 
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council Chaplain’s corner 

 

 

 

                                 A Prayer for 2013  

     This seemed a fitting prayer as we begin the New Year 

 

 “Father, we surrender this past year and give it up to You. We give You our failures, our 

regrets, and our disappointments, for we have no more use for them. Make us now a new people, 

forgetting what lies behind and pressing on toward that which lies ahead of us. 

   

 We give You all our hopes and dreams for the future. Purify them by Your Spirit so that our 

wills shall truly reflect Your will for us. 

 

 As we stand on the threshold of another year, encourage us by our successes of the past, 

challenge us by the power of Your Word, and guide us by the presence of Your Holy Spirit.” 

 

Happy New Year 

NSS 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – ect. ] 

To Your Council 

We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write-off 

 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 
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A MESSAGE FROM YOUR……………………. 

  

        Deputy Grand Knight 

   & program Director 

                

 

Dear Brother Knights: 

            That was one great Christmas Party we had and my thanks to everyone who helped.  Last 

year was a good year, but this year is going to be better.  We start with the monthly officer meeting 

on the 2

nd

 of January 2013.  On the 9

th

 we have our business meeting.  It may not seem like it but this 

is an important meeting, as we plan our activities and make schedules for the rest of the year. 

Reminder we have Adoration on 13

th

.  On the 18

th

 we have our first family night of the year.  It’ll be 

good time sit back and enjoy a nice night with your brother Knights and their families.  It’ll take 

place in the church hall at 6:00 P.M., family names beginning A to L bring a main dish and those 

with names that begin with M-Z bring a salad or a dessert.  The council will be providing the drinks. 

            We’ll also start to plan for our St. Irenaeus School Pancake Breakfast for the school staff and 

the student’s in February.  It’s on the 12

th

 and before our February Business Meeting.   

             It also my understanding H.O.P.E. could use some help. If you are interested in helping talk 

to one of our many member’s involved in that activity.  

 

            During the week Pro-life members will be going to the abortion site in Long Beach to pray 

the Rosary for life.  If you would like to join us we meet at 10:30 A.M. in the church parking lot on 

Tuesday’s and Thursday’s. Tom Nagle, yours truly is the coordinator during these trips (Tom Nagle-

----one hour at site).  On Wednesday’s and Friday’s  we meet at 8:30 A.M. in the church parking lot, 

George Kubeck is the trip coordinator for those days. 

 

Deputy Grand Knight / Program Director 

 

 

 

 

 

Thomas F. Nagle PGK.                                                                                                      
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from the desk of the ………………… 

 FINANCIAL SECRETARY 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 Happy New Year!! I pray that your Christmas was peaceful and full of Joy. 

 

Your dues payments are coming in quickly. Thank you to those who have returned them 

already. At the January Business meeting we will have a drawing to see who gets their dues 

refunded. For those who have not been able to return your payment, please make every effort to get 

them back soon.  

 

 Last month, I handed out an Individual Fraternal Survey form. The compiled information is 

due at Supreme by January 31. Please fill this form out and either bring it to the January Council 

Business meeting or mail it to me at: 

 

Mike Morris 

6102 Dudman Ave. 

Garden Grove, CA. 92845 

 

One of the voluntary assessments included on your bill this year is the Culture of Life 

assessment. Here is a statement from Supreme concerning this. 

 

“The Supreme Knight addressed the 2008 Annual Supreme Council Meeting saying, “Today we 

constantly hear about change. We must remember that real change means building a culture of life 

and a civilization of love.” He continued, “We are a non-partisan organization, and Knights belong 

to a variety of political parties. We do not endorse candidates for public office, although many of our 

members are elected officials. But we do take a strong interest in certain critical issues that affect 

our most fundamental values as Catholic Christians and as citizens…. And if we truly hope for a 

Culture of Life and a Civilization of Love, then we must first think, and then act, in new ways. “ 

 

 More information on this is available at http://www.kofc.org/lifefund 

 

I just want to remind everyone that we have several events planned for this year and we need all of 

you to help out when you can. I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 

 

 

  

[ Continued on page #  11 ] 

http://www.kofc.org/lifefund 


                                                                             8 

  

ROSARY PRAYER FOR LIFE vigil’s 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

Wednesday’s & Friday’s  –  Meet at St. Peter Chanel Church Parking Lot 8:45am 

Contact George Kubeck 714-952-8886 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 
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1

st

 “NEW YEAR’S DAY” 

2

nd

 OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

8

th

 4

th

 DEGREE MEETING at Father Kass Hall 7:30pm 

9

th 

BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13

th

 ADORATION (until 6:30am 14

th

) 8:30am 

18

th 

H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

18

th

 FAMILY NIGHT in Church Hall 6:00pm 

21

st

 “MARTIN LUTHER KING DAY” 

24

th

 CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

29

6h

 H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

coming in  February 

 

4

th

 CLERGY NIGHT DINNER at Marywood Retreat Center 6:00pm 

6

th

 OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

12

th

 “LINCOLN’S BIRTHDAY” 

12

th

 PANCAKE BREAKFAST for St. I School in Church Hall 6:00am 

12

th

 4

th

 DEGREE MEETING at Father Kass Hall 7:30pm 

13

th

 ADORATION (until 6:30am 14

th

) 8:30am 

13

th 

BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

14

th

 “ST. VALENTINE’S DAY” 

15

th 

H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

17

th

 LADIES DAY DINNER/SHOW TBA 

18

th

 “PRESIDENT’S DAY” 

22

nd

 “WASHINGTON’S BIRTHDAY” 

23

rd

 H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

23

rd

  FATHER / DAUGHTER DANCE            TBA 

MONTH’S ACTIVITIES 
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PRO-LIFE Notes ••••••••••••••••••• 

 

 

 

 

A Witness At The Family Planning Associates Facility In Long Beach 

 

The Knights of Columbus at St. Irenaeus Church, Cypress, CA, have a weekly outreach to 

people going into or walking by the Family Planning Associates abortion mill on Long Beach Blvd. 

across from Memorial Hospital. When I can go along with them, I take my shocking pink and white 

www.AbortionBreastCancer.com sign with me. When there is no foot traffic, I hold the sign up for 

cars traversing the street. When pedestrians approach, I show them my sign and ask if they would 

take some information. Most are curious, wondering, “What does abortion have to do with breast 

cancer?” I hand them a little leaflet with the image of a 2 ½” perfectly formed baby 12 weeks after 

conception. I ask them, “Does that look like a human being to you?” They always say “Yes, of 

course.” Then I tell them that 4,000 babies like this one are getting sliced and diced every day in 

America and have been since the 1973 Roe v. Wade decision. I add that abortion is not good for 

women either, because it causes breast cancer four ways (the leaflet refers to the above website for 

details on this). It also predisposes women to premature birth of future “wanted” children – a tragedy 

for the child, who is at high risk for cerebral palsy, blindness, mental deficiency, and many other 

serious conditions, and for the mother, whose premature birth increases her risk yet again for breast 

cancer (ibid.). People are shocked to learn than, contrary to the myth, abortion is far more dangerous 

than childbirth (http://afterabortion.org/2012/higher-death-rates-after-abortion-found-in-u-s-

finland-and-denmark/)! And there is a scandalous cover up of these facts!  

(http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DSmma0COO1E&feature=player_embedded) 

 

If they linger, I go on to explain that abortifacient birth control is also cancer-causing 

(AbortionBreastCancer.org, ibid), and that all American employers are now forced to pay for cancer-

causing abortifacients: the pill, patch, shot, IUD, and ring, the Morning After Pill, RU486, and Ella 

([http://www.bcpinstitute.org/pill_kills_brochure.htm) through the nationalized insurance we just 

voted for in November. They are forced even if it goes against their conscience to do so! So we start 

talking about the First Amendment right to freedom of conscience and of religion that America has 

always supported in the past (at Valley Forge, Mennonites and Quakers were not coerced into taking 

up arms against the British, although our country’s situation was grim), so why coerce now? There is 

also a legal case based on health arguments against mandatory contraceptives http://www.lldf.org/in-

the-public-square/brief-argues-mandatory-contraceptives-endanger-womens-health/. To top it all, 

I tell them about the 2009 study that shows that women under 18 who take birth control pills are at 

three to four times the risk for TNBC, Triple-Negative Breast Cancer, the most aggressive and 

hard-to-treat form of breast cancer associated with more deaths at younger ages.  

 

[ Continued on next page ] 

www.AbortionBreastCancer.com
http://afterabortion.org/2012/higher-death-rates-after-abortion-found-in-u-s-
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DSmma0COO1E&feature=player_embedded)
http://www.bcpinstitute.org/pill_kills_brochure.htm
http://www.lldf.org/in-
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[Continued from the previous page  Pro-Life Notes………] 

 

[http://breastcancer.about.com/b/2010/01/08/abortion-birth-control-pills.htm], and that teenagers 

less than age 18 who have abortions between 9 and 24 weeks have an 800% increased risk of 

breast cancer, or a relative risk of 9.0 (times more risk!!!), according to a National Cancer Institute-

commissioned study, Daling et al. 1994. (www.AbortionBreastCancer.com, ibid.) 

 

Most of the people I talk to are greatly interested to discover this information and accept the 

literature. Some ask about chastity resources, so I refer them to www.chastity.com. If they are 

interested, I also give them a Divine Mercy prayer card. Often they smile as they leave. And I smile 

back. 

 

[This is a letter from Diane Caldera a witness that Participates with us at the above mentioned 

facility] 

                 

                               

                                                                                                      Pro-Life Chairman 

 

               

 

                               Thomas Nagle PGK 

 

 

[ Continued from page #7 Financial Secretary ] 

   

JANUARY BIRTHDAYS 

 

Jerry Baldwin 1/5 Steven Aragon 1/6 Timothy Fitzpatrick 1/7 

Bobby Velasquez PGK 1/9 Richard Schoger 1/11 Horacio Castro 1/13 

Leo Gines 1/17 Michael Minadeo II 1/19 Tom Nagle PGK 1/23 

Andrew O´Hara 1/24 Benito Miranda 1/30 Stephen Pohl 1/30 

Ira Pringle PGK 1/31  William Buckner 1/31 

 

If you wish to receive the Council Newsletter electronically rather than having it mailed to 

you using the USPS, please let either myself or the bulletin editor know. 

 

  

                            Peace and all good 

 

       

                                          Mike Morris 

                                                                                                            Financial Secretary  

                                                                                                             fs@kofc8599.org             

http://breastcancer.about.com/b/2010/01/08/abortion-birth-control-pills.htm
www.AbortionBreastCancer.com
www.chastity.com
mailto:fs@kofc8599.org
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information on membership from your…………… 

 

 

       Membership Director 

 

 Dear Brothers, 

 

            Happy New Year, and hope you all have a healthy year and hope you all had a Blessed 

Christmas. Its just great when you can be with your families and enjoy the time spent with them.  

 

            With just six months left in this Columbian year, I hope you have asked some potential 

candidate to join us and make our goals for membership. One thing I have mentioned before and its 

always important to remind you, that when you sponsor a member it very important that he makes it 

to our council meetings. I know we have a telephone tree but maybe he does not have a ride and we 

should offer that to him. Brothers we need you to help our council because it seems that the same 

Brothers are at the functions all the time. 

 

            Now if your a 3rd Degree member, now is the time to make yourself available for one of the 

council officer positions for the next year. The other council officers will give their support to help 

you, after all we all have to work together. I hope to hold a 1st Degree for the month of January as 

we have six candidates that need to take their 1st Degree’s. The Chapter had a 3rd Degree the 15th of 

December but informed the councils late as some of the candidates had already made other plans. 

Some of you mentioned that they were not informed about the 2nd Degree last month. Well, I was 

out of town and I put the information in our bulletin so in case I am not available you will know the 

dates and locations of the Degree’s. 

 

            The next 2nd Degree will be Sunday, January 17th at Fr. Kass Council Hall, 8410 Kass Drive 

in Buena Park. Candidates check-in at 1:00 PM. The next 3rd Degree date has been finalized and that 

will be on Sunday, February 24th at Fr. Kass Council Hall, 8410 Kass Drive in Buena Park. I 

previously indicated that it would be held at St. Puis V Parish in Buena Park, but that has since 

changed. Candidates check-in for the 3rd Degree at 1:00 PM and remember the dress code. No 

shorts,  jeans, flip-flops or tennis shoes. You should wear slacks and a dress shirt or a suit. At this 

time no information given about the dinner. I will have more information in next month’s newsletter. 

 

 

Fraternally 

Bobby Velasquez, PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 

Council Membership Chairman 

District Warden #96 
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Knights of Columbus 

Insurance Agent 

 

              SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

 

 

Insurance Check-Up For 2013 

 

An insurance check-up can be as important as an annual physical. Unlike many other 

products, you don’t just need money to obtain life insurance, long-term care or disability income 

insurance. You also need good health, and no one knows when your health could change. 

 

Did you take time out of your schedule last year to meet with me? If you did, thank you for 

seeing me and helping secure your financial future. I will be in touch with you to schedule your 

annual review to verify that everything is heading in the right direction. We’ll make sure that if your 

goals and budget have changed, your plan still works for you. 

 

If you didn’t have a meeting with me last year, I hope you will answer my invitation this 

year. It’s a wise idea to have an expert look at your finances. Schedule some time to visit with me, 

your professional Knights of Columbus insurance agent, and I’ll provide an insurance check-up that 

will quickly identify any gaps in your family’s life insurance program. 

  

Did I mention my check-up is free of charge? When was the last time you received 

something for free that could be providing value to you and your family for generations? And I’ll 

come to your house when it fits your schedule. Call me today. 

 

Michael D. Doss, FICF 

 

 

 

 

Insurance Field Agent, Lic. #0G09061 

Knights of Columbus 

Cell: 562.728.3601 

Fax: 562.693.7844 

Email: Michael.Doss@kofc.org 

Website: www.kofc-shieldforlife.org 

 

 

mailto:Michael.Doss@kofc.org
www.kofc-shieldforlife.org
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 Cypress Council Past Grand Knight’s 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III 
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                                                    DIRECTORS & Chairman 

 

Program Director Thomas F, Nagle PGK 827-2214  

 

Church Activities Director Mike Trabert PGK 828-7300 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 

    Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 

   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Community Activities Director Peter Morales GK 402-8814  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  

    Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)  

   Helping Hands Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 891-0414 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Robert Marsh 995-6141 

Council Activities Director Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055   

   Charity Golf Fundraiser Michael W. Mercer 821-4276 

 Stephen J. Pohl 826-7451(H) 732-7152(C) 

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 

   ID Chairman Valentin C. Anselmo 521-1869(H) 203-4174(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 

 Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214    

   Phone Committee Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 Family Activities Director Ken Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

  Activity Form Coordinator Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 

   Family Night Chairman   

   Valentine Ladies Night Out Don Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 

   Luau Chairman Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 

 John J. Garcia 826-1788(H) 240-4019(C)  

   Christmas Party Chairman Richard S. Schoger 822-0643 

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 Gene St. Amant 761-8125  

    Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Carl M. Cholewinski PGK 821-0159 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN,  PDD, DM 761-5731 

   Recruitment Chairman   

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Retention Chairman Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

Bulletin Editor                William J. Serb III PGK          826-6029 
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Month’s Attendance Drawing Winner 

 

December Meeting = $20.00 

Gilbert Montoya 

 

 

January Meeting = $10.00 
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Council Activity Pictures – Pg1 
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